## St. Peter's Evangelical Lutheran Congregation



## Announcements

July 3, 2022

Wisconsin Evangelical Lutheran Synod 1600 S. Main St. Fond du Lac, Wisconsin 54937-9235 www.stpetersfdl.net

Worship: Thursday, 6:30 pm ~ Sunday, 8:00 & 10:00 am Phone: 922-1160 or 921-8075

> Pastor Michael J. Zuberbier: (920) 517-8808 Pastor Luke J. Boehringer: (920) 579-8150

St. Peter's Lutheran School, Mr. Benjamin J. Raddatz, Principal 922-1160 ext. 302 Winnebago Lutheran Academy, Mr. David Schroeder, Principal 921-4930 ext. 304

**FORWARD** IN **CHRIST** The July calendars & *Forward in Christ* issues are available in the narthex.

**MEMORIALS** \$75 has been given to the General Fund in memory of Gib Trewin.

**EXTENDED CARE HELP NEEDED** Our Before/After School Care Program is a big part of what we are able to offer to our families year after year. We are looking to add 4 more people to this staff to cover a rotation. We are reaching out to you to fulfill these paid positions if you are able and interested. **If we are unable to fill these positions, our Before/After School Care Program WILL NOT be able to continue.** Please contact Anna or Ashley in the office for more information or a job description.



**SPLS WISH LIST** Periodically we put out a wish list to fill the needs of our school that are not in the normal budget. A bulletin board is in the narthex with slips for the items we need. If you would like to purchase an item or two, take a slip, fill it out, and place it in an envelope with your monetary gift & put it in the box on the information station or turn it into the church office. Your help is greatly appreciated!

A NOTABLE ANNIVERSARY St. John's Lutheran Church in Milwaukee (804 W. Vliet St.) is hosting a service and presentation marking the 150th Anniversary of the founding of the Evangelical Lutheran Synodical Conference of North America on Sunday, July 10. The WELS Historical Institute is sponsoring this event. The service is at 2 pm with Dr. Mark Braun preaching; the presentation is at 3 pm with Rev. Peter Prange presenting.

**COUNTY FAIR BOOTH** We are looking for St. Peter's members to help staff our county fair booth. We need volunteers from July 20-24 from 10:00 am to 9:00 pm. A calendar is on the information station where you can write your name and number in for a time slot. It'd be great to have multiple people for each slot. Contact the church office and ask for Pastor Boehringer to learn more.

**SCRIP** There will be no SCRIP sales at WLA on Wednesday, July 6.

**SECOND IMPRESSIONS** On Monday, June 20, Second Impressions donated \$225,000 to Winnebago Lutheran Academy! From our amazing volunteers and staff to our Board of Directors, thank you so much for your hard work and dedication. We

simply could NOT do this without you! Thank you also to all of our wonderful customers and people who donate to us. We are so blessed and grateful for each and every one of you!

We continue to grow and need more volunteers in all areas! Join us for Christian fellowship while making a difference in our community! Stop in or call the store at (920) 907-9900, or send us an email at secondimpressionsfdl@gmail.com.

**ELECTRONIC GIVING OPTION** Just as you rely upon receiving income on a regular basis, our ministry relies on your regular offerings to the Lord. If you are away often in the summer, you have the opportunity to set up regular offerings through a convenient electronic giving option. Please contact Ashley Will at ashleywill@stpetersfdl.net or 922-1160 extension 303 to have a form emailed to you or placed in your member mailbox.

**MOVING THIS SUMMER?** If you are moving this summer, don't forget to share your new address with your church! Please ensure your contact information (phone number, email address, and postal address) for every family member is current by contacting Anna or Ashley in the office at 922-1160.

THURSDAY FAMILY FELLOWSHIP Families are invited to join us this June 30 for food, campfire, open play for the kids, and conversation about family life with Jesus for the parents. We'll get going after the Thursday night service, so roughly 7:45 by the school playground and church garage, and plan to wrap up around nine o'clock. BYO camp chairs and bug spray. RSVP so that Pastor Boehringer can have enough food and drink on hand: text him at 920-579-8150 or you can email him at pastorboehringer@stpetersfdl.net. The last fellowship of the summer is August 4.

**CRADLE ROLL WORKSHOP** This Sunday, July 3, parents and caregivers of our 4 and unders are invited to join Pastor Boehringer for a discussion of caring for our young ones. The same workshop will be offered once more this summer on August 7. We'll meet from 11:00 – Noon. RSVP so that Pastor Boehringer can have enough food on hand—his contact info is above.

## Last Week's Stewardship

Worship: 107 + 127 + 147 = 381

## Daily Bible Readings

07/04 Acts 16:6-15	07/08 Acts 18:1-17
07/05 Acts 16:16-40	07/09 Acts 18:18-28
07/06 Acts 17:1-15	07/10 Acts 19:1-20
07/07 Acts 17:16-34	

First Fruits to the Lord 2022:	<u>Last Week</u>	<u>Year-to-Date</u>
Thank offerings in support of the unified budget	\$24,065.92	
Other receipts in support of the unified budget	2,736.87	
Total receipts in support of the unified budget	26,802.79	\$720,954.07
Requirement to support unified budget	33,287.19	865,466.94
Overage (Shortfall)	(6,484.40)	(144,512.87)
Honoring the Lord!	185.00	
Improvement Fund	40.00	
WLA FIT	25.00	
Ministerial Tuition Assistance	648.00	
School Wish List Fund	739.00	

This Week at St. Peter's www.stpetersfdl.net/calendar

SUNDAY 11:00 am Cradle Roll Workshop MONDAY Office Closed~4th of July

THURSDAY 6:30 pm Worship

NEXT SUNDAY 6:30 pm Men's Softball @ St. Luke's, Oakfield